
>>> Dennis <arsdale1@wildblue.net> 6/19/2019 9:09 PM >>> 

To whom it concerns in reference to the proposed cell tower, on the christen camp property: emergency 

communications in the eel river canyon above potter valley are marginal at best, often switching between 

mendo county emergency radio nets is common on one call. Changes in radio repeaters has been 

attempted, but the geography of the canyon complicates these efforts, a working cell tower would 

simplify communications, including dispatch, and incident info transfer…why wouldnt you want to 

improve communications?...40 years of fire experience, including waiting for a week for the fire in 2017, to 

arrive, with only a fire radio for info. Clearly shows the need for the tower…..thank you…Potter Valley Fire 

Capt. 6313 Dennis Ryan (25 year retired CDF FireCaptain)  
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